
Proa
cti

ve
ly 

Rele
as

ed



IN CONFIDENCE 

 Page 2 of 4 

IN CONFIDENCE 

5. Graham noted that lessons had been taken from the Group’s review of the Auckland February 
2021 outbreak response. Some of these lessons have been woven into the updated Q3 
Response Plan and the bulk of the lessons will be pulled into the Q4 plan in terms of doing 
the work.  

6. There was a discussion on the Response Plan and the Group fed back that the plan could be 
clearer on what success looks like and what the plan is designed to deliver. The Group put 
forward that the definition of success may need to evolve from quarter to quarter. There was 
also discussion on the: 

a. ‘ownership’ of the plan within the system 
b. need for the plan to be more explicit on the trade-offs that are being made (which can 

then be tested in real time).  
c. existence of the DPMC Response Plan and the Ministry of Health’s (the Ministry) 

separate plan. 
d. level of operational detail in the Plan around regional response. Graham noted that 

the next step is to do this planning at the regional level.  
7. On point c. above, the Group’s view is that it would be optimal for the plans to be integrated 

into a single plan. The Team noted that planning for the two plans is run concurrently and 
that they are working with the Ministry on the Q4 Response Plan to develop more of a cross-
system plan.  

8. On the whole, the Group fed back that the Q3 Response Plan is a good document and 
expressed that they are open to ongoing dialogue particularly around how the Group might 
best deployed to support the work of the Team. Graham agreed to think about how and when 
the Group can engage again with the Team’s work.  

Item 4: Report back on Safe and Smart Borders hui 
9. Rob, Philip and Brian attended the Border Executive Board’s Safe and Smart Border: 

Reconnecting New Zealanders hui on 13 July and reported back to the Group.  
10. Rob provided some context on the meeting highlighting that it was set up to bring the private 

sector and border agencies together. The focus of the meeting was to design a work 
programme to build processes to support reopening and to be prepared with a designed 
and ready toolkit by the end of September. The Group will remain actively involved. 

Item 5: Work programme commissioning questions 
11. The Group had a discussion on the four questions that the Minister for COVID-19 Response 

has commissioned the Group to consider and report back on. Brian noted that the questions 
are designed to provide the Group some focussed areas to explore but does not restrict the 
Group in providing continuous improvement advice outside of the scope of the questions 
where needed.  

12. There was discussion on:  

Proa
cti

ve
ly 

Rele
as

ed



Proa
cti

ve
ly 

Rele
as

ed



Proa
cti

ve
ly 

Rele
as

ed




